TOWN OF HEMINGWAY

MINUTES OF MEETING ON AUGUST 16, 2018
HEMINGWAY TOWN HALL AT 6:00 P.M.

Present:  Mayor Grady Richardson, George Sutton-Mayor Pro-Tem, Jimmy Chinnes, Keith Baxley, Charlie Carter, John Coker, Doug Joy, Joseph Lee-Town Administrator, Ken Laster-Public Works Director, AQ Lee, James Lee, Shamira McCray, Mike Hanna, Glenda Tanner
Council Meeting was called to order at 6:00 p.m.  
Invocation and Pledge of Allegiance

Construction Update: Mike Hanna with Hanna Engineering presented maps of the storm drain investigation.  The grade runs uphill half way towards Lafayette Street then starts downhill.  This is not the best solution, but it will drain.  There will be ponding behind Town Hall and at the Public Work’s building.  This is better than having a drain under the building.  None are really good solutions, but something has to be done.  Council needs to decide if they want to fill the pipe with concrete, collapse the pipe, and replace the pipe.  The Railroad will have to be fixed at some point.  This problem won’t go away with this fix.  It may get worse or better at some point.  It’s less expensive to fill in the pipe. Replacing the pipe will cost $46,000 and rehabilitate the pipe will cost $33,000. Mr. James Lee stated that it is a big risk to fill it in in and if it doesn’t drain well, you can’t reopen it.  He suggested to put plugs in place and wait on the rain to see if it drains or if it puddles so much the water runs in the door. Mr. Lee asked if we could lock in the prices.  Mr. James Lee stated that with approval he can call manufacturer and get it locked in. Mayor Richardson made the motion to temporarily plug the pipe and wait to see what the water does if it rains and it was seconded by Mr. Carter and it carried unanimously.

Mr. James Lee stated that the prices on the project have increased around 5%.  The rise in tariffs and some low bid contractors have dropped out.  The increase will be around $32,999 with the A.C.T. V/E deduct of $11,310 leaving an increase of $21,689.  With approval, prices can be locked.  Mayor Richardson made the motion to approve and lock in prices and it was seconded by Mr. Baxley and it carried unanimously.  

Meeting was adjourned at 6:42 p.m.

Sincerely

Samantha Lewis

Town Clerk

